
 

  On April 8th, nearly 100 WAMMH members attended 

the annual meeting held at the Spring Brook Country Club.  

Each spring, the membership convenes for an agenda that 

includes review of the annual financial report, presentation 

of the slate of nominated officers, presentations by guest 

speakers, and membership acknowledgements and 

volunteer awards. 

 The membership voted unanimously to accept the 

following slate of new officers for the 2010-2012 term:  

Amy Haskel, Vice President; Jane Kilcullen, Vice 

President; Nathalie Dennis, Recording Secretary; and, 

Barbara Hoyt, Treasurer.   

 This year, Dr. David 

Shulkin, COO and President-

elect of Morristown 

Memorial Hospital, 

addressed the members 

highlighting the recent 

passage of healthcare 

legislation (see related 

information on page 2). In 

addition, Katie Borghese, 

President of Casa di 

Francesca Home Fragrances 

(a division of the Borghese 

global cosmetics company) 

offered her perspective and 

experience in turning an idea into a successful business.  

Mrs. Borgheseôs company was the inspiration for the 

theme of this yearôs meeting ï Home Scentsations.  

Attendees were given samples of the home fragrances and 

were given the opportunity to purchase some of the 

products.  Casa di Francesca generously donated all 

proceeds from the sale of the beautiful table centerpieces to 

benefit Morristown Memorial Hospital. 

 Each year at the annual meeting, WAMMH is pleased 

to recognize members and volunteers who exemplify 

outstanding service to the organization.  The awards span 

various categories as defined by the New Jersey Hospital 

Association (NJHA): 
 

 The Catalyst of the Year Award is for a member who is 

acknowledged for exceptional service on a project.  

The first recipient was Margaret Gilbert who 

championed the new WAMMH website project.  

Through her efforts, she changed WAMMHôs image to 

the world.  The second recipient of this award was 

Womenôs Association of Morristown Memorial Hospital 

May 2010  Voice 

The   

Katherine Harrington who was recognized for her 

work in underwriting and leading the duties of  

 program management.  
 

 The Rookie of the Year Award is presented to a new, 

active member whose contributions enhanced the 

Womenôs Associationôs success.  Nathalie Dennis 

received this award for joining the WAMMH board 

last year as the editor of The Voice, and within a few 

months, accepted the nomination for Recording 

Secretary on the WAMMH executive board. The 

second recipient of this award was Regina Smith who 

joined the Board in June of 2009 and immediately co-

chaired the cookbook effort and co-chaired the 

Mansion in May program project.  
 

 The Recognition for Membership Development Award 

is presented to members who surpassed membership 

goals for the year.  This award was presented to Linda 

Kearns and Robin Metz for creating and building the 

Harding Twig with 86 new members. 
  

Loyalty Awards were presented to the following women 

for their many years of devoted membership in the 

organization:  50-Year WAMMH Members ï Amy Liss, 

MaryLou Mineur, and Yvonne Passmore; 25-Year 

WAMMH Members ï Nancy Campbell, Mary Clowney, 

Jacquelyn Emaus and Betty Hardy.    

 Our newest members in attendance were also 

recognized:  Nancy Alfano, Lisa Anderson, Mary Anne 

Bennett, Desiree Blanc, Dana Browning, Barbara 

Cappucci, Nathalie Dennis, Lissa Dohl, Samantha Ekert, 

Jennifer Flanagan, Dana Hamwee, Bets Hill, Kerstin 

Malmstrom, Susan McGratty and Missy Witte. 

 In closing the Awards Ceremony, WAMMH 

President Tina Mulhare presented the organizationôs most 

prestigious honor, The Eleanor Award, to member, June 

Meehan, for her many years of outstanding service and 

dedication to WAMMH (please see related article page 2). 

 WAMMH is looking forward to another rewarding 

year highlighted with the fifteenth Mansion in May at 

Fawn Hill Farm.  We are proud to be an organization 

ñContributing with Passionò! 
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 First presented in 1982 and 

named after dedicated volunteer 

Eleanor Volonte, the Eleanor Award 

is the highest honor given by the 

Womenôs Association to one of its 

members.  It is given to the ñbusy 

beeò who has distinguished herself in 

service to the Womenôs Association 

and to Morristown Memorial Hospital 

over many years.  At the annual 

meeting held on April 8th, WAMMH 

President Tina Mulhare was thrilled 

to announce June Meehan as the 

recipient of this yearôs Eleanor 

Award.   

  June joined the Womenôs 

Association in 1997 and has been 

busy ever since playing a key role in 

many components of the organization.  

From taking a leadership position in 

seven consecutive Mansion in May 

events, to taking on numerous 

fundraisers, to serving on the 

WAMMH Board, June stands out as a 

member who contributes with 

passion. 

 Her involvement in our signature 

Mansion in May fundraiser has been 

invaluable serving as Emporium co-

chair at the Vail Mansion in 1997; 

June Meehan Honored as  
2010 Eleanor Award Recipient  

Boutique co-chair at Knox Hill 

in1999; Designer Sales co-chair at 

Ellerslea in 2001, at the Cross Estate 

in 2003, and at Ross Family Farm in 

2006; co-chair for the entire Mansion 

Committee at Froh Heim in 2008; 

and, co-chair for the Preview Gala at 

this yearôs Mansion at Fawn Hill 

Farm. 

 In other WAMMH fundraisers, 

June co-chaired the Auction 

Committee for the 2002 Denim and 

Diamonds, did decorations for the 

2004 Postcards from South Beach, co-

chaired Pillows and Pearls in 2005, 

co-chaired British Blend in 2006, did 

tablescapes in 2007 for Cinco de 

Mayo, and chaired our Appreciation 

event in 2009 at the Atlantic Health 

Jets Training Center.  Additionally, 

she helps decorate for the holidays 

and is the unofficial WAMMH 

photographer. 

 Furthermore, June has been a 

Womenôs Association Board member 

since 2000, and has been chair of the 

Art Committee since 2004.  The art 

collection in the main hospital 

entrance, the Madison Avenue 

Gallery, as well as the ARI Lobby, 

rotates continuously throughout the 

year. She works tirelessly to make 

sure everyone who enters Morristown 

Memorial Hospital and ARI 

experiences art as a key component in 

a culture of healing.  By doing so, she 

presents the Womenôs Associationôs 

spirit of compassion every day. She 

has been a Vice President on the 

Executive Board twice and is 

finishing her second term this year.   

  June is very busy, but never too 

busy to lend a hand, give advice, 

share insights, be a cheerleader, or 

find time to listen - and she always 

makes the task at hand fun. Many 

thanks and congratulations to June for 

her loyalty, dedication and service to 

our organization and to Morristown 

Memorial Hospital. 

Healthcare  

 Legislation 

Summarized  
 

 At the 2010 WAMMH Annual 

Meeting on April 8th, Dr. David 

Shulkin, COO and President-elect of 

Morristown Memorial Hospital, gave 

a concise summary of the impact of 

the recent healthcare legislation on 

Atlantic Health.  Below are key points 

from his discussion: 

  

The bill expands coverage to 95% 

of legal residents (92 million 

people) by 2014. 

Single, childless adults can 

qualify for Medicaid. 

State-based exchanges with 

subsidies for new marketplaces. 

No additional physician-owned 

hospitals. 

Increases primary care physician 

payments for Medicaid to 

Medicare levels. 

Redistributes 65% of the unused 

residency slots to primary care 

and general surgery. 

Bars insurance companies from 

imposing lifetime limits on 

coverage, exclusions for      

       pre-existing conditions, and  

 cancellations of coverage when 

 someone is ill. 

By 2012, allows hospitals and 

physicians to work together to 

form Accountable Care  

       Organizations (ACOôs). 

Begins to reduce payments to 

hospitals for readmissions in 

2013. 
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  A spectacular time was had by all 

as our doors opened simultaneously at 

475 South Street and at Fawn Hill 

Farm on April 24th when over 500 

guests came to celebrate the opening 

of our fifteenth Mansion in May at the 

Preview Gala.  Guests were shuttled 

to the Mansion where they sipped 

champagne, toured the estate, and 

strolled through the magnificent 

gardens.  Others dropped in at 475 

South Street and began their evening 

with a lavish cocktail supper.  Greeted 

in the lobby by junior volunteers, 

guests had the opportunity to meet 

members of the Emergency 

Department staff and view some 

pieces of medical equipment needed 

to enhance the already excellent care 

given at Morristown Memorial 

Hospital.  Student musicians played 

wonderful selections on their 

keyboards while attendees took 

chances at the Tiffany Bag Raffle, bid 

on a wide range of Silent Auction 

items and viewed the artistic Door 

Installation, complete with stylized  

Opening the Door to an Elegant  
Evening of Opportunities 

Wish List keys highlighting the many 

pieces of equipment needed in the 

repurposed Emergency Department.  

 The main event space at 475 

South Street was transformed for the 

evening.  An innovative Eye-Mag 

feature flashed pictures of the 

attendees at both locations 

interspersed with before and after 

pictures of the Mansion. Tunes from 

the 1930's and 40's created a 

welcoming vibe and encouraged 

everyone to mix and mingle.  A 

prominent feature of the room was the 

130-foot long bar which served as a 

gathering area, as well as the center 

for purchasing Wish List items. Our 

signature drink, the Tulip Julep, was a 

terrific compliment to the delicious 

dinner selections.  It was an elegant 

and financially successful evening 

honoring the owners of Fawn Hill 

Farm, Gloria and Herbert Glatt, and 

saluting our generous donors, 

volunteers and excellent hospital staff 

who together make Morristown 

Memorial Hospital's Emergency 

Department so extraordinary. 

Mansion in May Co-Chairs, Susan Bruen and Anne Rooke enjoy the Preview Gala honoring own-

ers Herbert and Gloria Glatt (center).  
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Guests enter the Gala to enjoy an evening 

of music and lavish food.  

At the mansion guests enjoyed  

champagne and toured the estate. 

Guests enjoying a delicious supper. 
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